Superintendent’s Report

December 18th, 2017
I.       KASS; Legislative Discussions
Although my first moments “back in the saddle” were refreshing last week, I’m afraid to say that legislative discussions and anticipated direction for the bi-annual budget session beginning in January was far less than cheerful.  As feared, the cost of NOT calling a special session to address pension reform further muddied the water relating to cost and therefore will likely be passed onto the only remaining line item in the state budget that has been “semi-protected” throughout the years; SEEK.  As you are aware, this is the base funding formula where the vast majority of general, public education dollars are provided and expended, with nearly 80% of our allotment tied directly to salaries and benefits of staff.  As you can anticipate, there is already an internal review taking place between Vicki and I regarding revenue sources and expenditures, however it is simply precautionary at this point as I intend to avoid knee-jerk reactions until the budgetary picture becomes clearer in the spring.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
November 29th – Dec. 2nd OVEC/AESA – San Antonio, Texas 
December 11th – 12th; KASS– Lexington
December 13th; OVEC – Shelbyville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached 
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES Construction Project/SCHS Proposal 
Flooring continues to be an on-going issue at TES that will likely be addressed in a more comprehensive manner, but not until this summer due to use of facility.  However, office and Media Center floors will receive some attention during the upcoming break.  In regards to SCHS, KDE has waived the design development phase and since SCB engineers are not yet prepared to bid the package, the athletic field lights have been pulled as an action item this month so they can be addressed prior to spring baseball.
VII. Calendar Committee
While in the hospital, the initial meeting of the Calendar Committee facilitated by Mr. Abell took place and began work on the 2018-2019 version.  Attached is the working draft that is not to be publicized as such, but as a starting point based on a philosophical understanding of educational needs considered in past years, but using 2018-2019 dates.  The next meeting will take place the second week in January once returning from Christmas Break with a target of completion no later than the February BOE Meeting. 
VIII. Christmas Dinner  
Keeping in the tradition of fellowship, Sondra and I would like to once again invite you and your spouse to join us for an evening of fun, food, and fellowship.  Because of the holiday rush, the evening before we return for the beginning of the 2nd semester in January seemed to work well in the past and in consideration of my medical status during Christmas Break, may be the only evening this will work.  This year, the date would be January 2nd, 2018 on a Tuesday evening.  Therefore, unless conflicts are present with any of you (if so, please let me know in advance) we will tentatively set the date for Tuesday January 2nd; site to be announced.  
IX. Redbook Training 
Vicki held the annual Redbook training at the public library on Thursday the 14th which was timed very well with the hiring of the SCMS book keeper, and since she provided lunch, I felt obligated to attend for a while.  As always, she does a remarkable job explaining Redbook to those handling school/district-level funds, as well as the necessities of school finance.

X. Food Service Compliance Review

This 3-year, rotational review is scheduled for TES this spring as Mr. Thomas made me aware during the Program Director’s Meeting.

XI. Pre-School

In discussions the past week as he prepared for the Academic Report and Spotlight, Mr. Russell the desire to provide more instructional time for Pre-school students beginning with the 2018-2019 school year.  Citing what surrounding districts do, along with data and need, this is something he will be speaking to staff about during the January 2nd DPD day and reporting back to me so arrangements can be made to facilitate this modification.     
